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B’NAI MITZVAH

November 9 	 Ella Schnee	 Arthur & Faith
My name is Ella Schnee. I am an eighth grader at Berner Middle School. I like to play softball, swim and I have 
been dancing for 11 years. For my Mitzvah project I have volunteered my time to help the community. Two of the 
places I have been volunteering are the temple, where I am an aide in the classrooms helping students expand on 
Jewish studies, and also I volunteer at the Cultural Arts Program.  I’m an outgoing person and always happy to 
meet new people. I would like to thank Rabbi Bellows, Cantor Sher, and Cantor Hiesiger, my mom and dad, and 
my sisters for helping me reach the place I am today.

November 16	 Jared  Hunter Schwartz	 James & Patricia
Hello, my name is Jared Schwartz.  I enjoy playing classical and bass guitar, reading, and using the Internet. My 
Mitzvah Project involves volunteering at a Long Island Cares food pantry and assisting with the packaging of do-
nated foods. I believe that it is important to help people less fortunate than I, so I will help give food to the hungry. 
I am an eighth grade Honors student at Salk Middle School. I truly appreciate all the help from my teachers and I 
look forward to becoming a Bar Mitzvah.

November 23  	 Zachary Baruch	 Michael & Nancy
My name is Zachary Baruch, and I’m an 8th grader at Wantagh Middle School. I am a brown belt in Karate, and I 
am also on the school’s track team. I’ve been going to sleepaway camp for the past 3 years, and I also love to play 
video games. For my Mitzvah Project I sold t-shirts and bracelets for the “Who Cares” charity of “Teen Cancer 
America”. It helps teens and young adults in their fight with cancer. I would like to thank Cantor Hiesiger, Cantor 
Sher, Rabbi Bellows, and especially my family for helping make this the best day ever.

November 23 	 Sarah Faith Lefkowitz	 Jason & Heather
Hi, my name is Sarah Lefkowitz and I am an 8th grade Honor Student at Berner Middle School in Massapequa. I 
am a goalie on my travel soccer team, have been playing the drums for five years, enjoy reading, snuggling with 
my dog Jaxon and having fun with my friends. For my Bat Mitzvah project I volunteer for the Massapequa Soccer 
Club’s “Special Soccer” program. It’s fulfilling to share my love of soccer with kids who have special needs. Lots 
of thanks and hugs go out to my parents and to my Hebrew teachers-especially Mrs. Altman, Cantor Sher and 
Rabbi Bellows. 

November16	 Dylan Loiacono	 Jill Siegel
My name is Dylan Loiacono I attend Wantagh Middle School and I am in 7th grade. I like to play all sports and 
currently participate on two soccer teams and a baseball team. For my Mitzvah Project I had a food drive and do-
nated the food to a local pantry. It was a great feeling to donate food for the holiday season. I would like to thank 
Mrs. Cannata, Mrs.Altman, and Cantor Sher for helping  me prepare for my special day.

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 2014
EXCELLENT GIFTS FOR THE HOME OR OFFICE READY TO USE NOW!

ENJOY SAVINGS ON EVERYTHING:
LOCAL FINE DINING RESTAURANTS • TRAVEL •  CRUISES • CAR RENTALS • AIRFARE

WE CAN ORDER OUT-OF-TOWN BOOKS.

NEW LOW PRICE: $25
 

AVAILABLE IN THE TEMPLE OFFICE OR SUNDAYS AT THE FOOD CERTIFICATE DESK

Call 781-4966 for more information.
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OUR COMMUNITY

Selected from the TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH BOARD MINUTES
August 27, 2013 at 8:00pm

Meeting called to order by President Sherrill Spatz at 8:06PM

 Blessings / D’var Torah – Rabbi Bellows – ReformJudaism.org is a new website to checkout for 
latest updates.  The Rabbi led a discussion on words that hurt.  

 Secretary’s Report – Review/Acceptance of Last Month’s Minutes, Board correspondence.
Correction to minutes:  February 10th will be a fundraiser, no specifics.
December 9th will be an Evening of Learning at Temple Beth Tikvah

 Unfinished Business – None

 Financial Secretary Report – Alan Lazarus – To date 17 new members, 15 resigned. 499 total.  Alan 
thanked board for all the support during these difficult times

 Investments Report – Alan Loewenstein – Investment Policy Statement being completed.  The 
template is from Binghamton’s Foundation as provided by Ray Russolillo.  A motion was presented 
to have Larry Prosky, Rich Epler, Shari Cullen, Ed Kliegman and Ray Russolillo serve on the 
Investment Committee. Motion passed.

It was decided to hire an outside investment advisor to manage the assets that will be monitored by 
the Investment Committee.  A question of fees arose.  Depending on the manager it could range 
from 0% to 1.0%.  The biggest question is asset allocation.  How does board feel about investments 
that could possibly decline?  Do we leave some cash in the account?  The Committee needs an 
updated Balance sheet.

 Caring Committee Report – Jan Friedman – Herb Price is away.  Pearl Sutz is making calls.  Allison 
Garvey can use help in the house, driving.  Rides from people in school needed

 President’s Report – Sherrill Spatz – The ‘paying it forward’ project for the assessment, 66% are 
approving.  All public announcements for local papers should go through Rob for approval. Email 
list needs to be updated.  Honey Fund raised less than last year due to increased price of honey.        

Amazon Fundraiser made $560 last year

New Website:  www.tbtwantagh.org up and running. Judy Kule is taking over scroll 
tbtscroll@gmail.com.  Scroll is too lengthy, needs links to website.
New Year’s cards being mailed, fundraised approximately $2,800.
Book of Remembrance will make more than last year.
All flyers should be sent to Sharon Cernese to post onto Web site using scernese@pb.net

Winter Kallah meeting soon.  Need volunteers to host
Building ceiling painted.  All fixtures cleaned.  High hat rims painted. Building cleaned and ready 
for HH. New flowers planted. Need people to sit on Bimah for HH. Tessa making 2nd day RH speech  

 Rabbi talked about Biennial

Meeting Adjourned at 10:01PM

Respectfully submitted:  Janee Loewenstein

NOvember RITUAL CALENDAR 
Friday, November 1st 	 Family Shabbat 	 7:30 pm
Saturday, November 2nd	 Services	 10:30 am
Friday, November 8th	 Tot Shabbat 	 5:30 pm
Friday, November 8th 	 Shabbat Service 	 8:00 pm
Saturday, November 9th	 Services, 1 BM 	 10:30 am
Friday, November 15th	 Kabbalat Service	 6:30 pm
Saturday, November 16th 	 Services, 2 BM 	 10:30 am
Tuesday, November 19th	 Ritual Committee 	 7:30 pm
Friday, November 22nd	 Shabbat Service 	 8:00 pm
Saturday, November 23rd	 Services, 2 BM 	 10:30 am
Wednesday, November 27th	 First Candle of Chanukah at Sundown
Wednesday, November 27th	 Interfaith Thanksgiving Service at Cong. Beth Tikvah	 7:30 pm
Friday, November 29th	 Shabbat Chanukah Service 	 7:30 pm

 

CLIP BOX TOPS AND EARN
CASH FOR THE

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL and TBT
It’s easy to find Box Tops.

In fact, you may have some in your home right now!
Clip Box Tops from hundreds of your favorite products.

Each Box Top is worth 10¢ for the school
and that adds up fast!

COLLECTION BEGINNING NOW and THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!

Please place your Box Tops in an envelope with your name clearly written 
and deposit in the container labeled “Box Tops” located 

by the Religious School Office

WILL YOU OR A FAMILY BE A BOX TOPS WINNER !?

Based upon participation, every few months a prize may be awarded to a 
student, member, or family bringing in the most Box Tops!

(A family is eligible as a winner once during the school year.  This will allow 
more families the opportunity to win a prize.)

Any questions please reach out to:
Julia Brite

E: berinstein@aol.com P: 917-319-4197
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

Shalom, Chaverim – Hello, friends,
Do you believe in “love at first 

sight?” Do you think Judaism does? 
At the very end of October, we read 
a beautiful love story that seems to 
contain an instance of this kind of 
love – please allow me share it with 
you. 

Parashat Chayei Sarah (Genesis 
23:1-25:18) begins with the death 

of Abraham’s beloved wife, Sarah. Following her burial, 
Abraham decides it is time for Isaac to get married. Thus, 
Abraham sends a servant to his native land, the land of 
Haran. The servant reached the town’s wells at evening time. 
He made his camels kneel down as he waited for the women 
to come to draw water. The servant offered the following 
prayer:

“Here I stand by the spring as the daughters of the 
townsmen come out to draw water. Let the maiden to whom 
I say, “Please lower your jar that I may drink,” and who 
replies, “Drink, and I will also water your camels” – let her 
be the one whom You have decreed for Your servant Isaac. 
Thereby shall I know that You have dealt graciously with 
my master.”

Now, the servant had barely finished, when Rebekah 
approached. She went down to the spring and filled her jar. 
When she came back up to where the servant was, he asked 
for a drink, and she responded, “Drink. I will also draw for 
your camels until they finish drinking.”

Rebekah invites the servant back to the house to meet 
her father, Bethuel, and her brother, Laban. Abraham’s 
servant shares the entire tale with the whole family, and 
when he finishes, Laban and Bethuel declare that he may 
take Rebekah to Isaac, yet only in ten more days. The 
servant explains that he really must hasten back to Abraham, 
at which point the family says, essentially, “Well, ask her 
what she wants to do.” (Such respect for her own needs!!) 
The family asks her, “Will you go with this man?” and she 
replies, “I will.” 

Rebekah travels back with the servant to Canaan. 
Toward evening, Isaac went out walking in the field. When 
he looked up, he saw camels approaching. Looking up, 
Rebekah saw Isaac. She got off her own camel – some even 
say that she fell off, she was so in love! She said to the 
servant, “Who is that man walking in the field toward us?” 
“That is my master,” the servant replied. Isaac immediately 
fell in love with her, then brought Rebekah into the tent of 
his mother, Sarah. 

So, was it love at first sight? What do you think was 
God’s role in the “shidduch?” I leave that up to you to 
determine. When I imagine the scene in my sometimes 
melodramatic way, I picture the silhouettes of Rebekah on 
her camel, and Isaac standing before her in a field, and the 

sun setting behind them. In one moment they both look up 
(just like a soap opera!!), and you can almost feel their hearts 
skipping a beat at the sight of the other. Besides, throughout 
the rest of their story, it does seem as if they truly love each 
other, particularly when you consider that Isaac is the only 
one of the three patriarchs who remains monogamous. 

Beyond the idea of monogamy and love, there is so much 
more to learn from Rebekah. We read that what makes her 
especially beautiful is her hospitality (she invites the servant 
back to her house without hesitation), and her kindness (not 
only does she allow the servant to drink, but she provides 
water for the camels until they finish drinking). We see an 
incredibly generous act here – allowing camels to drink 
until they are done could easily be at least 14 gallons. and 
the text tells us that there were 10 camels altogether. This 
demonstrates a very high level of kindness towards animals. 

Understanding this metaphorically, we learn that, even 
when something is difficult, we need to go all the way and 
complete the task. Once we commit to an action, project, 
or deed of any kind, we should finish it. Walking back and 
forth to a spring and filling a small water jug 140 times is 
inspirational. Rarely do we find ourselves up to such a task. 
But Rebekah stands before us in our tradition, begging us to 
live up to our potentials and our expectations. We deserve 
to be our best, and others deserve to receive our best. Just 
as Rebekah was beautiful because of her innate goodness, 
so we are more beautiful when these inner qualities shine 
through. 

Let us all learn from Rebekah. Let us make this a month 
filled with inner beauty, kindness, generosity, commitment, 
and humility. May we find something beautiful about every 
person in our lives, and appreciate the love for friends and 
family that fills our days.  

L’shalom,
Rabbi Marci N. Bellows

Trees for Israel
Remember your friends, family and loved ones 

with the gift of a tree…a memorial forever.  
Call Debbie Schlesinger at 516 804-8432 

or email at debartie@optonline.net.  
The cost of a tree is $18.00 and trees are available in 

the National Forest or the Children’s Forest.
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

Let’s imagine a conversation between an 
imaginary congregant, Dr. Yoni Ploni, 
with our imaginary cantor, Chazzan Evets 
Rehs.  Imagine the conversation going 
something like this: 

Dr. Ploni (upon meeting Cantor Rehs 
just after Yom Kippur N’ilah services): 
Cantor Rhes, I’m very upset that you not 

only had water on the bima, but also actively drank from the 
cup! I’m personally offended at such a flagrant display of 
disregard for those of us who maintain the integrity and piety 
of our High Holiday Days!

Cantor Rehs (rather mortified to be accosted in such a 
manner): Thank you, Dr. Ploni; and, to you, as well, a happy, 
healthy and fortunate New Year! I can see that the intensity of 
your inquiry even supersedes your sense of dignity, respect 
and thoughtfulness. It must be very important!

Dr. Ploni: Um….ugh, oh yes, Happy New Year to you, as 
well…..nu? What about it? How can you chug down water 
when your congregants are choosing to deny themselves the 
creature comforts of living in order to sincerely repent for 
their yearly transgressions?

Cantor Rehs: Dr. Ploni, you may not be aware, but many 
of the most lofty and highly respected of our teachings and 
commentary emphasize the concept of choosing life over all 
else, especially those traditional and ancient rituals by which 
many define themselves, as Jews. The Talmud, the Mishnah, 
and other of our most important tractates mandate that we 
“Choose life!” Knowing our tradition, will surely enlighten 
us to do the right thing in any situation that challenges our 
ritual priorities. Of course, Dr. Ploni, I know that you are well 
aware of this edict that defines us as Jews and prioritizes our 
welfare, especially in concerns over our physical well-being.

Dr. Ploni: But Cantor Rehs, you should be setting an 
example of maintaining the importance of our High Holiday 
rituals, whether or not they violate these important halachic 
tenets! 

Cantor Rhes: Perhaps I didn’t make myself clear. Our 
tradition teaches us that preserving our health and welfare, 
even at the sacrifice of certain important ritual practices, takes 
precedent and is the choice we must make in answering to 
our Higher Authority. For example, being able to hydrate the 
vocal chords and throat are necessary to be able to maintain 
adequate ability to continuously vocalize our sacred texts 
in a responsible and capable manner, further insuring that 
our traditional renderings maintain the integrity of the text.  
There are also chronic maladies that must be considered in 
being able to achieve this Herculean task, for which we train, 
long and hard, over many years…….

Dr. Ploni (interrupting in earnest)….but what about our 

congregants who suffer just such maladies and must remain 
to deny themselves?

Cantor Rhes (becoming more frustrated, yet maintaining 
the dignity of his station): Each congregant is mandated to 
take responsibility for this challenging choice; that is, to 
say, we must determine, independently of any projected 
expectation, what is the most responsible decision we can 
make, with our utmost regard for how this observance will 
impact upon our own health and welfare. Therefore, as 
concerned Jews, we must be asking ourselves, “What is the 
most meaningful observance I can practice, based upon my 
own integrity and the responsibility I have for, not only my 
own welfare, but also the welfare of those others to whom I 
am responsible?” A ritual decision is not made in a vacuum 
and should not be made based upon what others will think of 
your practice, but how this practice will enhance and clarify 
your own beliefs.

Dr. Ploni: Cantor, I think I get it! Are you saying that I 
should be more concerned about why I practice ritual, not 
why you don’t?

Cantor Rehs: You’ve got it! The chrain in Spain, on 
the table makes a stain! Yes, ritual observance is a relative 
phenomenon; we will always find those who will be critical 
of us for not fulfilling their judgments on what is appropriate.  
As reform Jews, we distinguish ourselves from others in 
being free to choose what is meaningful, not for the other 
guy, but for ourselves, a much greater and more profound 
responsibility. Always keep in mind, that our lofty ritual 
aspirations should always be seen in the context of our first 
and foremost responsibility to our health and well being.  Be 
not one to judge others, or we, ourselves, may be judged 
harshly by a Higher Authority.

Dr. Ploni: Thank you, Cantor, for your insightful 
comments. By the way, how come you don’t wear a 
yarmulke??? 

Cantor Rehs: Oy! Get another question!
I welcome your comments. May you continue to enjoy 	

 this New Year!

Cantor Steve Sher

I N S P I R AT I O N  F R O M  O U R  C A N T O R

Visit www.Temple-Bnai-Torah.org for the latest information  - B’nai Torah Times Page 5

I rarely, if ever, write about a specific individual with whom I have direct knowledge.  I have
often written about outstanding figures in the history of Jewish music, the cantorate and other
areas of endeavor.   However, I have written about them with complete objectivity in an effort
to enlighten and educate.  Without precedent, my column, this month, departs from those
parameters and I will concentrate on someone I know, whose acquaintance has, to say the
least, enhanced, enriched and edified my own presence, here, at Temple B’nai Torah.

I am speaking of Rabbi Deanna Pasternak.  While I also pay tribute to her husband Andrew, I have spent
much more time working with Rabbi Pasternak and would like to attend primarily to that relationship.
In my 38 years of experience working in the cantorate, I have worked with many professional Jewish
educators.  Yes, Rabbi Pasternak is, first and foremost, a Jewish educator.  She has devoted her career to
bringing her passion for Jewish learning and education to her adult and child congregants, often times, I shall
conjecture, at personal and professional risk.   Hopefully, this has been counter-balanced by  the expression
of appreciation,  deeply felt,  and joyfully expressed. 

Of all the educators with whom I have worked, not one has embodied all of what, I feel, are the important
and exemplary qualities that Rabbi Pasternak possesses: that she is incredibly well organized; that she is
thoughtful in anticipating the needs of her colleagues and staff members, even when they don’t realize them;
that she is self-effacing and reflects a genuine humility that only builds roads between her and everyone with
whom she interacts; that her values, ethics and goals are expressed in the highest form of our tradition;  that
she is genuinely proud of the achievements of those around her; that she informs everyone with a warm and
embracing sense of humor;  and that she appreciates the talents and contributions of her colleagues without
jealousy or envy.  These are the marks of a truly remarkable individual, for Rabbi Pasternak is that and more.

It says in Pirke Avot, the Ethics of the Fathers, the 56th and final tractate of the Talmud, that, although we
are not necessarily obligated to finish a task in our lifetime, nevertheless, we are not free of the obligation
to contribute to that objective.  I firmly believe that Rabbi Deanna Pasternak has exemplified the true
spirit of that mitzvah, so important to the growth, survival and flourishing of our community, our culture and
our existence.  As Rabbi Deanna and Andrew Pasternak enter this new transition in their lives, may they
always go and grow, from strength to strength.

Cantor Steve Sher

SAVE THE DATE!!

SUNDAY, JULY 28, 2013
10 AM – 5 PM

RAIN OR SHINE

THE ANNUAL BROTHERHOOD FLEA MARKET
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Thanksgivukkah and Hanukkah Harry

	 This year is like no other that has 
come before, and will not come again until 
the year 79,811, because for the first time, 
Hanukkah and Thanksgiving will overlap. 
On November 28 the two holidays will 
occur on the same day for the first time 

ever, and for the last time in over 75,000 years. 
	 Thanksgiving and Hanukkah had always been fun 
holidays for myself and my family. It was a time when 
everyone, friends included, would gather at my house 
for dinner and great laughs…the biggest laughs coming 
because everyone knew, except my mother-in-law, that I 
hated to cook.  So I ordered in.  She always bragged to 
anyone that would listen what a balabusta I was. All that 
came to a halt about 10 years ago, when my daughter 
Jennifer and her husband Brian decided quite suddenly that 
giving up their great jobs on Long Island and moving to 
Florida to be near friends was the best idea they ever had.  
My son Jonathan and his wife Jodi and daughter Miya were 
already down there. So that left my late husband Barry and 
I up here alone. It was then decided that Barry and I would 
make the pilgrimage down to Florida for Thanksgiving 
every year. 
	 Two years after moving to Florida, Jennifer and Brian 
had their first daughter Brianna, and two years after that, 
their daughter Hailey. Now my children wanted me to come 
down not only for Thanksgiving, but for Hanukkah also.  
How could I pass up seeing my granddaughters’ learning 
how to light the candles and opening their presents from 
Hanukkah Harry, my daughter’s answer to Santa Claus?
I think they all forgot that I worked and Barry wasn’t well 
so we couldn’t come down for every birthday and event 
in their life. So we chose to just go for Thanksgiving and 
teach my granddaughters about lighting the candles by 
visiting via Skype and watching videos of them finding and 
opening their presents from Hanukkah Harry.
	 Why I am telling you all this? Much of the activities 
revolving around Thanksgiving and Hanukkah take place 
at home with friends and family. The coincidence of these 
holidays falling together gives me a chance to blend my 
personal and temple life. As one of the lay leaders of 
Temple B’nai Torah, I feel it is important to share a bit of 
myself. As you can probably tell my sense of family is of 
utmost importance to me. So, too, is my TBT family.
	 Now this year, I am given the greatest opportunity to 
celebrate both Thanksgiving and Hanukkah with my entire 
family in Florida.  There will be 20 of us.  My daughter 
and I now cook together and we are deciding whether to 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

make a deep fried turkey, sweet potato latkes and cranberry 
sufganiyot.  My beloved husband Barry will only be with 
us in spirit for this great occasion.  He passed away on the 
first night of Hanukkah in 2007.  His 63rd birthday would 
have been on Thanksgiving this year, November 28th.  This 
Thanksgivukkah will be one to remember forever.
	 From my home to yours, I hope that you will all have a 
happy, healthy and safe Thanksgivukkah.

L’shalom,
Sherrill Spatz

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN

IS THIS THE YEAR FOR A
NOVEMBER DILEMMA?

	 Cranberry sauce with latkes? Yes! The usual sweet 
potatoes will have to sit this one out. It’s 2013/5774 and 
the turkey must share the spotlight with the channukia. 
Football, presents, dreidle, all on the same day! Pass the 
pumpkin pie and light the menorah! 
	 The 2013 November calendar is unique and never to 
occur again. This year 25th Kislev and November 28th, 
first day of Chanukah and Thanksgiving Day, share the 
same box. (OK, it happens next in the year 79,811 -- but 
who’s counting?) 
	 But wait -- there’s more! Joining this 
calendar situation will be a show in the heavens 
above: Comet ISON is on its way to pass in the 
sky and might provide an impressive spectacle. 
	 It will be interesting to see the many Thanksgivukkah 
recipes which will be invented to combine the holidays. 
Let’s hear it for the bird; let’s hear it for the oil! Quoted 
in the Wall St. Journal physicist Eli Lansky, who studied 
the calendar convergence, said “If ever there was a year 
for deep fried turkey, this is it!”
	 An early wish for a good holiday to everyone.

Mark Chester, Editor
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Hello again from Harvey and Bruce, 
Brotherhood co-Presidents.
	 One year after Sandy, we hope 
that everyone has recuperated and 
refreshed.
	 Brotherhood continues to provide a 
welcoming environment for men of all 
ages.
	 During October, just passed, we 
tried an outreach to men with teenage 
sons, offering free dinner to those sons 
at our Monday Night football dinner.	
Thanks to Eric Altman and his crew for 
dinner arrangements.
	 Thanks to all the Brotherhood 
members who put up, and took down, 
the Sukkah, and to Les Richards and 
Jill Florman (TBT’s Arts & Crafts 

teacher) for the beautiful Sukkah decorations.
	 In September, we hoped to reach out to all congregants 
with free Sunday breakfasts when school was in session.
Now our regular $4 price is in effect…. still a great offer 
with eggs, bagels, juice and coffee/tea and more. Come and 
check it out at 9:15 every Sunday that school is in session.
	 Looking forward  to the coming month, we have a joint 
dinner with Sisterhood on November 12th and a Holiday 
Fair/Flea Market on December 1st. 
	 All of these events are great opportunities to meet your 
fellow congregants in a friendly, social environment. 
Men of all ages may join together in our Brotherhood. We 
serve the needs of our long-term members and our young 
fathers. All men in our congregation can benefit from this 
great environment.
	 Why not join Brotherhood now and be a part of these 
worthwhile endeavors?

Harvey Wiener, 
Brotherhood co-President

BROTHERHOOD SPEAKS

OUR COMMUNITY

 

Join Sisterhood & Brotherhood 
on 

  Tuesday, November 12th 
for 

        The Annual Joint Dinner  
It’s a great time to get together with friends: to 
socialize, to schmooze, to eat, to enjoy! 
Cocktails: 7 pm; Dinner: 7:45 pm in the Social Hall 

 
 $10.00 for all Sisterhood members (with or without guests) & all Brotherhood members

(with or without guests). You do not need to bring a guest!
 $15.00  for Guests of members (who are not themselves members of Sisterhood or

Brotherhood)
 R.S.V.P with check (must be received no later than November 7th, 2013)
 We Cannot Accommodate Walk-Ins!
 Contact Les Richards if you need details – (516) 753-4060 

 
Return the RSVP slip below with a check made out to the Brotherhood of Temple B’nai
Torah, deposit in the Brotherhood mailbox at the Temple, or mail it to the Temple c/o
Brotherhood, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793 ATT: Les Richards

 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

       JOINT SISTERHOOD/BROTHERHOOD DINNER 2013
Please print all information clearly

RSVP by November 7, 2013 with payment 
 
 

Sisterhood Member Phone #
Brotherhood Member Phone #
Guest
$ 10.00 per person with an RSVP for all Sisterhood members and all Brotherhood members.
$ 15.00 for any guests that you bring.

 
Total attending _ _
Amount enclosed
Check #
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OUR COMMUNITY

Sisterhood membership for 2013/2014 is 
growing! As of the writing of this column, 
I’m happy to report that we have over 
140 members. For those of you who have 
not yet joined our ranks, please do…and 
please come and introduce yourself to me 
if we haven’t met.
	 There’s always lots of activity 

going on at the temple—especially with Sisterhood—
and this month is no different. The following events are 
scheduled and I hope you’ll participate by attending and/or 
helping out:
• 	Sunday, November 3 – Rosh Chodesh at 1:00 P.M. 		
	 (Which woman of the Bible will be discussed? Come 		
	 and find out.)
•	 Tuesday, November 12 – Brotherhood/Sisterhood Dinner 	
	 at  7:00 P.M. (The food and entertainment should be a 
	 real treat.)
•	 Tuesday, November 19 – Night of Beauty at Bangz at 
	 7:00 P.M. (This sells out quickly because of limited space 
	 so sign up ASAP. You’ll leave Bangz feeling like a million  
	 bucks.)
•	 Sunday, November 24 – Hanukkah Gift Sale at 9:00 A.M. 
	 (Lynn Vosper, in charge of the Judaica shop, has great
	 merchandise for you to buy at many price points. There’s
	 something for everyone.)
	 The Hanukkah gift sale is very early this year because, 
believe it or not, the first Hanukkah candle gets lit on 
Wednesday night, November 27, which is the eve before 
Thanksgiving. What wonderful timing!
	 I am very thankful for the love of my family and friends, 
as well as all the blessings in my life. I am also thankful for 
TBT, my “home away from home.” How about you?

Sincerely,
Diane Schoenberg

Sisterhood President 

OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE
TBT has been approved to participate in the Box Tops for 
Education Program! What is the Box Tops Program?  For 
those who are not familiar; this program was designed to help 
schools financially by having students clip Box Top coupons 
and hand them into their teachers.  The coupons are remitted 
to the program director and a check is sent to the participating 
school.  Each coupon is worth 10 cents! (think, if  everybody 
cut out 10 coupons at 10 cents each, that’s $1.00 for every 
congregant……)
These coupons can be found on select products from 
manufacturers who chose to be a part of  this program.  Old 
El Paso, Betty Crocker cake mixes, Cheerios, Land O Lakes 
butter, Hefty trash bags and Ziploc baggies just to name a few. 
A complete list of  these manufacturers can be found with the 
flyer.
We are asking ALL CONGREGANTS to take part in selecting 
food products with the Box Top Coupons, cut them out and bring 
them in.
A collection box will be permanently stationed outside the 
Religious School office. On Sundays a jar will be stationed on 
the table where gift certificates are being sold outside the 
Social Hall. Be sure to place your coupons in an envelope or 
baggie with your name on it.  We will be having a contest; the 
congregant and family who collect the most will be eligible for 
a prize! Envelopes can also be placed in Julia Brite’s mailbox 
in the  office. Thank You and 
start clipping!

What does a Box Top 
Coupon look like?  Please 
make sure when cutting, the 
expiration date is legible.

 
TBT has been approved to participate in the Box Tops for Education Program! 
What is the Box Tops Program?  For those who are not familiar; this program was 
designed to help schools financially by having students clip Box Top coupons and 
hand them into their teachers.  The coupons are remitted to the program director 
and a check is sent to the participating school.  Each coupon is worth 
10 cents! (think, if everybody cut out 10 coupons at 10 cents each, that’s $1.00 for 
every congregant……) 
These coupons can be found on select products from manufacturers who chose 
to be a part of this program.  Old El Paso, Betty Crocker cake mixes, Cheerios, 
Land O Lakes butter, Hefty trash bags and Ziploc baggies just to name a few. A 
complete list of these manufacturers can be found with the flyer. 
We are asking ALL CONGREGANTS to take part in selecting food products with the 
Box Top Coupons, cut them out and bring them in. 
A collection box will be permanently stationed outside the Religious School office. 
On Sundays a jar will be stationed on the table where gift certificates are being 
sold outside the Social Hall. 
Be sure to place your coupons in an envelope or baggie with your name on it.  
We will be having a contest; the congregant and family who collect the most will 
be eligible for a prize! 
Envelopes can also be placed in Julia Brite’s mailbox in the office. 
Thank You and start clipping! 
What does a Box Top Coupon look like?  Please make sure when cutting, the 
expiration date is legible. 
 

 

ADULT EDUCATION 
NOVEMBER CALENDAR

Rosh Chodesh Study Session

Sunday, November 3rd  – 1pm 
Introduction to Chanukah

Sunday, November 17th  – 1 pm

Introduction to Chanukah Cooking

Sunday, November 24th  – 1pm

 Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Every Sunday – 10:00 am

 Torah Study with Rabbi Bellows

Every Monday – 12 noon



9	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

OUR COMMUNITY

These legendary confrontations pale in comparison to 
what will occur when Steve (Lord Bubble) Block, the hero 
of the Netherlands, meets King Phra Pathom Chedi (The 
Devourer), at the Tiger Temple in early November. The 
monks have assured us that their champion is in top form, 
while Steve is in a rigorous training program at all of the 
Long Island buffet restaurants. The January bulletin will 
feature photos of this skirmish. Ed “The Deliverer” Pincus, 
the Couples’ Club consigliore, is handling all wagers on the 
outcome.

	 Saturday evening, September 7th, more than thirty 
Couples’ Club members met at our VIP private, strategically 
located area at the Lakeside Theater in Eisenhower Park. As 
the staff cleared the remnants of our Kobe Beef / Lobster 
dinner, a chant started nearby. “We Want The Voice, We 
Want The Voice.” This refrain quickly spread to the several 
thousand attendees. In a few moments the Trophy Trio of 
Barbara (The Voice) Morgenlender, Deborah (Grandmother-
in-law) Schlesinger, and Linda (Ginger Rogers) Lazarus 
were lifted up, and passed overhead, from outstretched arm 
to outstretched arm until they reached the stage. Neil Sedaka 
soon joined them, and the concert proceeded into the early 
morning, with 37 encores.
	 Our calendar for the last few weeks has been extremely 
hectic:
	 On October 5th the Couples Club gladiators met in the 
Kiddush lounge for a rough-and-tumble round of Military 
Bridge, hosted by Gerry (The Marksman) Morgenlender, 
and Arthur (The Chairman) Schlesinger, both dressed in full 
Ninja gear. 
	 The teams of four competed in several high intensity 
rounds, making the “Game of Thrones” look like a nursery 
rhyme. Finally one valiant team achieved everlasting glory, 
and won the ultimate prize.

COUPLES’ CLUB 

NORMANDY, WATERLOO, 

GETTYSBURG

NORMANDY, WATERLOO, GETTYSBURG

These legendary confrontations pale in comparison to what will occur when Steve (Lord 
Bubble) Block, the hero of the Netherlands, meets King Phra Pathom Chedi (The Devourer), at 
the Tiger Temple in early November. The monks have assured us that their champion is in top 
form, while Steve is in a rigorous training program at all of the Long Island buffet restaurants.
The January Bulletin will feature photos of this skirmish. Ed “The Deliverer” Pincus, the 
Couples Club consigliore, is handling all wagers on the outcome.

Saturday evening, September 7th, more than thirty Couples Club members met at our VIP 
private, strategically located area at the Lakeside Theater in Eisenhower Park.  As the staff 
cleared the remnants of our Kobe Beef / Lobster dinner, a chant started nearby. “We Want The 
Voice, We Want The Voice”. This refrain quickly spread to the several thousand attendees.  In 
a few moments the Trophy Trio of Barbara (The Voice) Morgenlender, Deborah 
(Grandmother-in-law) Schlesinger, and Linda (Ginger Rogers) Lazarus were lifted up, and 
passed overhead, from outstretched arm to outstretched arm until they reached the stage. Neil 
Sedaka soon joined them, and the concert proceeded into the early morning, with 37 encores.

Our calendar for the last few weeks has been extremely hectic:

On October 5th the Couples Club gladiators met in the Kiddush lounge for a rough and tumble 
round of Military Bridge, hosted by Gerry (The Marksman) Morgenlender, and Arthur (The 
Chairman) Schlesinger, both dressed in full Ninja gear.  The teams of four competed in several 
high intensity rounds, making the “Game of Thrones” look like a nursery rhyme.  Finally one 
valiant team achieved everlasting glory, and won the ultimate prize. 

October 13th found us at the Black Forest Brew Haus, for the Oktoberfest party.  Alan (The 
Brew Master) Loewenstein, a five star Michelin hops fermentation expert, lectured us on the 
fine points of the many varieties of ale we consumed. After singing and dancing to the
traditional band, we partook of an exceptional meal.

The highlight of the fall season was once again the Decades Dance on October 19th. We can 
only repeat our observation of last year, “Pity the fools who missed the Decades Dance”. The 
outstanding band and food would have been enough but Sharon and Ben Cernese (The 
Dependables), along with their inter-arms support, did wonders. From the lesson on the “Blue 

	 October 13th found us at the Black Forest Brew Haus, for 
the Oktoberfest party. Alan (The Brew Master) Loewenstein, 
a five star Michelin hops fermentation expert, lectured us on 
the fine points of the many varieties of ale we consumed. 
After singing and dancing to the traditional band, we partook 
of an exceptional meal.
	 The highlight of the fall season was once again the Decades 
Dance on October 19th. We can only repeat our observation 
of last year, “Pity the fools who missed the Decades Dance.” 
The outstanding band and food would have been enough 
but Sharon and Ben Cernese (The Dependables), along with 
their inter-arms support, did wonders. From the lesson on 
the “Blue Footed Boobies Mating Dance,” to the tasting of 
Mark (Mr. Horseradish) Kean’s Tiger Recipe, everything 
was superlative.
	 Space limitations prevent the telling of our Couples’ Club 
adventurers’ journey on the Adriatic Sea to ancient ports of 
call. Look for this in a future write-up.
	 These exciting Couples’ Club functions are open to all 
congregants, singles or couples, and many singles participate 
in our activities. Why not come down to our next event and 
join in the fun?
	 A special reminder to new TBT members: as new 
members, you automatically get a free year of Couples’ Club 
membership. Take advantage of this opportunity to get to 
know us, and discover for yourselves the great spirit of the 
Couples’ Club. We would like to share this feeling with all 
TBT couples, married or not. If there is anything you would 
like to know about our group, please call us at (516) 798-
5724 or email us at fdinstell@yahoo.com.

	 Couples’ Club monthly word of wisdom: Borrow money 
from pessimists - they don’t expect it back.

NORMANDY, WATERLOO, GETTYSBURG

These legendary confrontations pale in comparison to what will occur when Steve (Lord 
Bubble) Block, the hero of the Netherlands, meets King Phra Pathom Chedi (The Devourer), at 
the Tiger Temple in early November. The monks have assured us that their champion is in top 
form, while Steve is in a rigorous training program at all of the Long Island buffet restaurants.
The January Bulletin will feature photos of this skirmish. Ed “The Deliverer” Pincus, the 
Couples Club consigliore, is handling all wagers on the outcome.

Saturday evening, September 7th, more than thirty Couples Club members met at our VIP 
private, strategically located area at the Lakeside Theater in Eisenhower Park.  As the staff 
cleared the remnants of our Kobe Beef / Lobster dinner, a chant started nearby. “We Want The 
Voice, We Want The Voice”. This refrain quickly spread to the several thousand attendees.  In 
a few moments the Trophy Trio of Barbara (The Voice) Morgenlender, Deborah 
(Grandmother-in-law) Schlesinger, and Linda (Ginger Rogers) Lazarus were lifted up, and 
passed overhead, from outstretched arm to outstretched arm until they reached the stage. Neil 
Sedaka soon joined them, and the concert proceeded into the early morning, with 37 encores.

Our calendar for the last few weeks has been extremely hectic:

On October 5th the Couples Club gladiators met in the Kiddush lounge for a rough and tumble 
round of Military Bridge, hosted by Gerry (The Marksman) Morgenlender, and Arthur (The 
Chairman) Schlesinger, both dressed in full Ninja gear.  The teams of four competed in several 
high intensity rounds, making the “Game of Thrones” look like a nursery rhyme.  Finally one 
valiant team achieved everlasting glory, and won the ultimate prize. 

October 13th found us at the Black Forest Brew Haus, for the Oktoberfest party.  Alan (The 
Brew Master) Loewenstein, a five star Michelin hops fermentation expert, lectured us on the 
fine points of the many varieties of ale we consumed. After singing and dancing to the
traditional band, we partook of an exceptional meal.

The highlight of the fall season was once again the Decades Dance on October 19th. We can 
only repeat our observation of last year, “Pity the fools who missed the Decades Dance”. The 
outstanding band and food would have been enough but Sharon and Ben Cernese (The 
Dependables), along with their inter-arms support, did wonders. From the lesson on the “Blue 

P R O D U C T S  A N D  S E R V I C E S

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway, 2nd Floor
Massapequa, NY 11758

Tel: 516-795-7100 • Fax: 516-795-7125
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

TOTAL TRAVEL MANAGEMENT
Now Celebrating our 35th year

Personal Service Always
Let’s plan your next vacation together

Ellie Dayton - President
516-222-9229

www.totaltravelmgmt.com

Visit www.Temple-Bnai-Torah.org for the latest information  - B’nai Torah Times Page 17

(516) 785-3197 FAX: (516) 826-9168

ALLIED BUILDERS SUPPLY CORP.
MASON SUPPLIES & INTERLOCKING PAVING STONES

WWW.ALLIEDBLDRS.COM

3570 MERRICK ROAD
HOWARD BERGER SEAFORD, NY 11783

Neal S. Friedman, P.C.
Attorney At Law

Specializing in:
Closings/Foreclosures/Wills

3420 Jerusalem Avenue
Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 516-409-0223/Fax: 516-409-0228
Email: barworker@verizon.net
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Fifty is the new Chai
By Mark Kean

Fifty or older is a fortunate age. Why? If you are married and 
your spouse is at least fifty you can now join the Chai Club of 
Temple B’nai Torah. It isn’t too late to be a member. Dues are 
only $18.00 per person.

 Join us at
 The Annual Paid-up 
Membership Dinner

Monday, November 4th, 2013
 and be part of our unique group

The dinner is complimentary, but we are asking 
for a small donation of $10.00 to help defray our costs. 
We start at 6:30 p.m. with an outstanding cocktail hour, 

which you will talk about for days, a full dinner
 with yummy desserts, as only Rita Hofer 

and her renowned committee serve. 
	 As you talk with your friends enjoy a glass of wine. 

Then settle back for entertainment 
by some members of the cast of Cabaret.

Drop off your reservation form and check or 
mail to the Temple no later than October 28th, 2013. 

Make your checks for the Annual Paid up Membership 
Dinner payable, to TBT CHAI CLUB. 

The cost for dinner for guests, and non-members 
of Chai Club is $20.00 per person.

Any questions, call 
Rita Hofer at (516) 785-5827 

or Joan Levy at (516) 781-4966
We look forward to seeing you at the dinner as 

a member of Chai Club. Our membership dinner
 is a highlight of the Chai Club calendar.

OUR COMMUNITY

Last minute reservations to our 
Membership Dinner, 6:30 PM, 
Monday, November 4th are still 
available. Please call (ASAP) 
Rita Hofer 785-5827 or Joan 
Levy, 781-4966. Special thanks 
to Rita Hofer and her committee 
(Janis Beldner, Harriet Bernstein, 

Vicki Deutsch, Dorothy Duckstein, Barbara Gouveia, Sarita 
Keyser and Shelley Lomove) for planning this sumptuous 
dinner. Don’t forget to include your Chai Club dues, still $18 
per person. 
	 Our December program will be held, Monday, December 
2 at 7:30 pm in the Kiddush Lounge. Back by popular 
demand: the noted author and satirist Martha Kolodkin who 
will entertain us. Martha’s program will feature “Superstitions 
from Caveman to Spaceman”. Do you spit three times when 
you see a funeral procession go by or even when you hear 
good news? Or do you feel compelled to pull on your ears if 
you sneeze while speaking about someone who is dead? And 
do you tie a red string on a baby’s crib to keep the evil eye 
away? Come join us December 2nd. Thanks to Barbara Held 
for coordinating with Martha.
	 In the spring we will continue our partnership with 
Cantor Sher’s ‘Adventures In Music’ series and sponsor 
Temple B’nai Torah’s annual Second Seder. Pearl Sutz is 
also planning to continue her series of theatre trips to 
Broadhollow or Hofstra. Janis Beldner and Shelley Lomove 
have also announced that they are rescheduling the Chai 
Club trip to the Jewish Museum in NYC. Watch this column 
and the TBT Scroll for announcements. 
	 Don’t forget to reserve your spot at the Villa Roma in 
the Catskills. Along with Couples Club, we are sponsoring 
a retreat to the Villa Roma Resort and Conference Center, 
Monday- Thursday, May 12-15, 2014. The Villa Roma trip 
includes all meals and a full schedule of activities. Two and 
three night options as well as single supplements and triple 
occupancy rates are available. Please call us for further 
information, 781-4966.
	 Congratulations to Adele Freeman and Bernie Deutsch 
for winning our birthday cheer prizes at our September 30 
program. Lucky Adele also won the 50-50 door prize!  
	 Please watch the TBT TIMES and SCROLL for 
announcements of future programs Special thanks to Vice 
president Mark Kean, who ensures all Chai Club news is 
publicized in a timely manner.

Joan and Brian Levy
Chai Club Co-Presidents

CHAI NOTES
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Wow! It’s unbelievable that we’re into November!   On 
October 12th, the PTA hosted the second ‘Pizza, Prayers, & 
Pajamas’. It was a fun-filled night for all of the children and 
adults who came. Thank you to everyone for making this 
such a successful event and we hope you will join us next 
time.
	 In just a few weeks it will be Thanksgiving and 
Chanukah! This is an exciting time! The PTA will be in the 
classrooms hosting fun activities and helping children pick 
the perfect gifts for their families.
	 The PTA is preparing for our annual Family BINGO on 
February 9th. This is a fabulous family event. If you haven’t 
joined us before, come this year. We guarantee you’ll be glad 
you did. Keep your eyes open for flyers in the upcoming 
weeks and save the date!  

TBT-PTA

OUR COMMUNITY

	 The Bar/Bat Mitzvah Planning Club is off to a great 
start. The club meets at the same time as BNTY Jr. Please 
check the calendar and stop by – we are learning so much 
from each other about planning the big day!  
	 Our Box Top collection is off and running. Please keep 
sending them in. All money raised will be used for children. 
Also, if you haven’t shown your support of the PTA by 
donating $18 for membership, it’s not too late.
	 To find out the latest information and all the incredible 
things the PTA is doing or how you can help, go to Facebook 
and check out the TBT-PTA page.
	 Finally, PTA would like to wish everyone a Happy 
Thanksgivakah! May love and friendship fill your homes 
and hearts during this season.

CONGREGANT CORNER
Audrey Neuhaus Axelrod and 
her family, husband Alan and 
children Matthew (11) and 
Jaime (7), have been members of 
TBT for a few years now.  Both 
Matthew and Jaime attend 
our Religious School and both 
graduated from the preschool. 
	 Audrey is a social worker for
the US Department of Health and Human Services. Her area 
of expertise is childhood development and child care.
	 When she’s not at the office Audrey likes to bake, take 
nature walks, and do crafts. She loves animals and has a big 
shaggy dog named Duncan el Pegao. 
	 Audrey has been recuperating from bilateral knee 
surgery. “I will always be grateful to Cantor Sher for calling 
me while in the hospital after my knee replacement surgery.  
It was a difficult time and I watched other clergy visit 
patients throughout the 6 weeks I was there.  I was so happy 
when I got a call from the Cantor, I felt that I was not alone. 
Thank you.”  
	 Temple B’ani Torah has become a second home for the 
Axelrod family. “I guess TBT  has really become an extended 
family. I see my kids are cared for by others, Rabbi Bellows 
and Cantor Sher are always available to talk or just be with 
you. People are welcoming and warm. I always find people 
who are willing to help. Preschool was fantastic for my 
kids as was Cub Scouts. The religious school is becoming 
a positive experience for them also. I have made some good 
friends throughout the years.”
	 Regarding the clergy, Audrey says “I have had many 
positives experiences with Rabbi Bellows and Rabbi 

Pasternak. They have always been there to clarify and 
reassure me in times of trouble.”
	 Audrey likes many of the activities of the temple.  “I 
especially liked the ‘Prayer Pizza and Pajamas’ activity last 
year. We all had fun. I enjoy the Shabbat on the beach and 
festivals. This year I’m trying Sisterhood. I have made some 
friends with other mothers in the school and hope to deepen 
those relationships in Sisterhood.”
	 “In general I have a good feeling about our temple. I 
like the spiritual flavor of services and love that the  rabbi 
always takes an opportunity to teach us about different 
aspects of the worship. This year I have high hopes for the 
religious school. My children were not enjoying it and we 
were struggling with sending them every week. This year 
they both love their teachers, which gives me great hope. 
I do wish there was more teaching of Jewish traditions so 
that the children can understand why we do certain practices 
(eg. Kosher, tallit, kippot) I think it would help them in 
understanding their Jewish identity. I also think it would be 
good for the adults to learn more about Reform, especially 
when as in our case I am a convert and Alan comes from a 
more “conservadox” tradition.”
	 Audrey sums up TBT best by saying: “It is a good place 
to be.”

by Jeff Cohen
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We all know the story of Chanukah.  
The Maccabees, after triumphing over 
the Greeks, returned to Jerusalem to 
dedicate the Temple. There was only 
enough oil for the menorah to burn for 
one day, but miraculously it burned for 
eight days.
	 There are many other levels, 
however, on which Chanukah can be 
understood. Chanukah occurs at the beginning of winter 
when the days are shortest. We all feel this transition to 
the coldest season of the year as the shadows of the night 
lengthen.  Chanukah is our characteristically Jewish response 
to darkness. At the darkest time of the year, we kindle light.  
Each night we add one more light until, by the eighth night, 
the winter gloom is banished in a blaze of light.
	 The Sefath Emet, a Hasidic sage, explained why all the 
holidays, including Chanukah, are determined by the lunar 
rather than the solar calendar. To count by the sun requires 
no act of faith. The sun rises every day. We count our months 
and determine our holidays by the new moon. When the 
moon has vanished and the sky is dark, we proclaim our 
hope for the new month. To look to the future in the darkest 
moment is an act of faith.
	 Chanukah is a reminder that in moments of darkness we 
can always create light. Over and over again I am amazed 
at how, through acts of loving kindness by the students of 
Temple B’nai Torah, the faith and light are rekindled in 

so many different ways. Our seventh grade students made 
sandwiches for the INN. Students are always organizing 
and collecting for those who are in need. In discussions 
with classes in the Religious School, they suggested that the 
tzedakah we collect in the school go to worthy causes, such 
as cancer research, diabetes research, sponsoring a terminally 
ill child to go to camp, as well as to Jewish organizations 
such as Magen David Adom and the Jewish National Fund.  
We should all be proud of how the students of Temple B’nai 
Torah help to rekindle the light of faith.
	 Wishing you all a Happy Festival of Lights.

L’Shalom, 
Elisa Blank

Director of Education

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

At the first Brotherhood Sunday Breakfast of the school year new 
members to TBT are welcomed and the PTA enjoys the  time together.

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD
PRESENTS

“A NIGHT OF BEAUTY”

AT “BANGZ” HAIR & COLOR LOUNGE
A Beautiful Upscale Spa and Salon

2773 MERRICK ROAD, BELLMORE
(Valet Parking Available)

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2013
7:00 P.M. – 10:00 P.M.

BRING YOUR FRIENDS AND JOIN US FOR A WONDERFUL EVENING
OF BEAUTY, FUN, AND ADULT FEMALE BONDING

$60.00 PER PERSON INCLUDES

WINE, CHEESE, SNACKS, AND DINNER
FREE RAFFLES AND DOOR PRIZES

AND CHOICE OF 2 SERVICES

HAIRCUT AND BLOW                               SINGLE PROCESS COLOR
MINI FACIAL                                               MINI HIGHLIGHTS
MINI MASSAGE                                   MAKE-UP/MAKE OVER
MANICURE                                                   FOOT REFLEXOLOGY
PEDICURE 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Tear Off

NAME  _______________________________________TEL. # ________________

SERVICES CHOSEN ___________________________________________________

__________________________________________________

Payment is due by Nov. 9, 2013 *Please Note: Space is limited 
Please make check payable to:   Temple B’nai Torah Sisterhood 
Mark Attn:  Marilyn Woronoff – “Night of Beauty”.
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SPECIAL GIFTS

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
	 Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or 
death. Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining 
programs for its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your 
gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relatioship___________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, please make your check payable
to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.

Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Cantor Walter Lewis Fund
Cantor’s Discretionary Fund
Chapel Fund
Choir Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Nursery School Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Youth Fund
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
Social Action Fund
Temple Beautification Fund 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Jubilee Endowment Fund
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE
RABBI’S   DISCRETIONARY FUND
From Iris Kelmenson
In honor of:
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Mindy & Allan Cohen
In memory of: 
Robert Robb from Edith Naps

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY  FUND
In honor of:
Beautiful wedding ceremony from Matt & Pam Dubler
Birth of Benjamin Noah Price from Marilyn & Michael Woronoff

CHOIR FUND
In honor of:
Art & Debbie Schlesinger’s 40th anniversary from Tom & Ellice Toscano
In memory of: 
Mary Jane Ryan from Jan & Stan Friedman
In appreciation of: 
All the birthday wishes from Marcia Kotkin

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In honor of:
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Janis & Jim Beldner
Tamara Fishman & Michael Barago’s marriage from Janis & Jim Beldner
Tamara Fishman & Michael Barago’s marriage from Barbara & Don Gouveia
Keri & Adam’s marriage from Esta Regent
In memory of:
Rita Goldstein from Janis & Jim Beldner

CANTOR WALTER LEWIS  FUND
In honor of: 
A speedy recovery Tina Brodis from Rita Hofer
In memory of:
Mary Jane Ryan from Rita Hofer

THE DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In memory of: 
Gerda Carroll from Sandee & David Horowitz

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND
In honor of: 
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Barbara & Don Gouveia
In memory of: 
Robert Robb from Jan  & Stan Friedman
Jim McLaughlin from Rita Hofer

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
From Michelle & Gary Yelner
In memory of:
Robert Robb from Rita & Harvey Drucker & Family
Sarah Hinden from Jack & Esther Phillips
In honor of: 
Brian & Joan Levy’s 40th anniversary from Tom & Ellice Toscano

HOLOCAUST FUND
In memory of:
Gerda Carroll from Ruth Hochberg

RABBI’S   DISCRETIONARY FUND
From Iris Kelmenson
In honor of:
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Mindy & Allan Cohen
In memory of: 
Robert Robb from Edith Naps

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY  FUND
In honor of:
Beautiful wedding ceremony from Matt & Pam Dubler
Birth of Benjamin Noah Price from Marilyn & Michael Woronoff

CHOIR FUND
In honor of:
Art & Debbie Schlesinger’s 40th anniversary from Tom & Ellice Toscano
In memory of: 
Mary Jane Ryan from Jan & Stan Friedman
In appreciation of: 
All the birthday wishes from Marcia Kotkin

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In honor of:
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Janis & Jim Beldner
Tamara Fishman & Michael Barago’s marriage from Janis & Jim Beldner
Tamara Fishman & Michael Barago’s marriage from Barbara & Don Gouveia
Keri & Adam’s marriage from Esta Regent
In memory of:
Rita Goldstein from Janis & Jim Beldner

CANTOR WALTER LEWIS  FUND
In honor of: 
A speedy recovery Tina Brodis from Rita Hofer
In memory of:
Mary Jane Ryan from Rita Hofer

THE DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In memory of: 
Gerda Carroll from Sandee & David Horowitz

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND
In honor of: 
Peter Appelt & Lisa Zingone’s marriage from Barbara & Don Gouveia
In memory of: 
Robert Robb from Jan  & Stan Friedman
Jim McLaughlin from Rita Hofer

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
From Michelle & Gary Yelner
In memory of:
Robert Robb from Rita & Harvey Drucker & Family
Sarah Hinden from Jack & Esther Phillips
In honor of: 
Brian & Joan Levy’s 40th anniversary from Tom & Ellice Toscano

HOLOCAUST FUND
In memory of:
Gerda Carroll from Ruth Hochberg

LOWELL GOLDEN MAIL ROOM FUND
In memory of:
Lowell Golden from The Golden Family

NURSERY SCHOOL FUND
In honor of:
The New Year from Rabbi Donna Kleiner-Lichtman & Paul Lichtman
Harvey & Geri Alpert from Sheila Duchin & Zelda Zuckerman
In memory of:
Robert Robb from The Ring Family
Gene Broderson from The Toscano Family
Robert Robb from Marcia Kotkin

ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND
Sponsored In honor of:
Bar Mitzvah of Dylan Loiacono from Jill Siegel
Bar Mitzvah of Jared Hunter Schwartz from James & Patricia Schwartz
Bar Mitzvah of Zachary Baruch from Michael & Nancy Baruch
Bat Mitzvah of Ella Schnee from Arthur & Faith Schnee
Bat Mitzvah of Sarah Faith Lefkowitz from Jason & Heather Lefkowitz

MAZEL TOV  TO:
Les & Arlene Friedman on the birth of their great-grandson, Connor Ryan Bernstein
Charles & Ellen Fishman on the marriage of their daughter Tamara Fishman to Michael Barago
Marlyn Appelt on the marriage of her son Peter Appelt to Lisa Zingone
Debbie & Art Schlesinger on the birth of their grandson, Ben Aaron Ruedeman
Gail & Mel Goldstein on the birth of their grandson, Benjamin Noah Price 

YISKOR ELOHIM:
Gene Broderson, brother of Ann Lazare
Rita Goldstein, mother of Jane Jackson & Marcia Ratcliff
Mary Jane Ryan, cousin of Cantor Sher
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SPECIAL GIFTS

Fanny Noll from Richard & Francine Tepper
Sol Tepper from Richard & Francine Tepper
Minnie Weisberg 
	 from Sharon & Arthur Schindler
Samuel Hillel Polak 
	 from Bernard & Lillian Polak
Anna Hofer from Rita Hofer
Samuel Horowitz from Terry Horowitz
Tillie Krasner from Burt & Janet Krasner
Tillie Rusch from Burt & Janet Krasner
Irving Endick from Rhea Gringhaus
Lillian Weinraub from Jay & Joann Weinraub
Nathan Hochberg from Ruth Hochberg
Arthur F. Blutman from Alan & Ellen Blutman
Philip Keats from William Keats
Jacob Stolak from Janine & Michael Berg
David Lewis from Janine & Michael Berg
Brajna Stolak from Janine & Michael Berg

YAHRZEITS
Pauline Feldman from Herbert & Hannah 
Feldman
Ida Kitay from Barbara Kitay
Bernard Yablock from Max Gershfeld
Stanton Schneider from 
	 Tom & Ellice Toscano & Family
Isabella Goldschmidt from Monica Wiener
Rae Getzel from Carl Getzel
Natalie Hochberg from Ruth Hochberg
Stan Linchuck from The Rothenberg Family
Abraham Hochberg from Ruth Hochberg
Kate Goodman from Charlotte Bornstein
Max Smolar from Dr. Alan & Linda Lazarus
Harold Match from Sonia & Herb Match
Max Chaus from Arnold Chaus
Rosalie Chaus from Arnold & Geraldine Chaus
Bertha Chaus from Arnold & Geraldine Chaus
Ian Peckman from Arnold & Geraldine Chaus

Ida L. Rohzan from Edward Horowitz
Jules Gaines from Babette Gaines
Israel Miller from Maxine & Alvin Miller
Lillian Mancus from Florence Garnet
Seymour Sactor from Lisa Evans
Carol Elliott from Dr. Lawrence Elliott & Family
Bernard Meyer from Tom & Ellice Toscano
Seymour Altman from Esta Regent
Joseph Leidner from Marilyn Leidner
Sidney S. Salberg from Susan Healy
Martin Leventhal from Tina & Keith Leventhal
Fred Hofer from Rita Hofer
Lena Cohen from Debbie & Bart Cohen

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

Friendly Software, Inc. 

How unhappy and disappointed 
are you with your business software 

or accounting system?? 

FSI has been helping businesses increase 
productivity and profitability through better 

use of technology since 1987. 

Let us show you how!! 

Free initial consultation. 

Les Kule - lkule@fsiny.com 
516-349-7513 
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OUR COMMUNITY

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

NOVEMBER 2013
1
•3:00pm B/M Rehearsal 
(Sanc.)
•7:30pm Family Svc 

2
• 9:30-11:00am Torah 
Study (K/L)
• 10:30am Service

3 Daylight Savings Time 
Ends
• 9:00am Rel School  
• 9:00am Magevet (K/L)
• 9:15am Bro. Brkfast

•10:00am PTA Meeting 
(S/H)
•10:00am Adult B'nai 
Mitzvah Cls ( 201)
•10:30am-12:30pm Bro. 
Defensive Driving Cls (Y/L)
•12:30-3:30pm Temple 
Show Reh (S/H)
•1:00pm Rosh Chodesh 
(K/L)

4
• 12:00pm-Torah Study 
with Rabbi Bellows (K/L)
• 6:30-7:00pm Teen Choir 
(Sanc.)
• 6:30pm-9:30pm Temple 
Show Reh
• 6:30-10:00pm Chai Club 
Mem Din (S/H)
•7:00pm Rel. School

• 7:00-8:00pm Bro. Exec. 
Mtg (Rm 104)
• 7:30pm Adult Choir (201)
• 8:00-9:00pm Bro. Board 
Mtg (K/L)
• 8:30pm BNTY Sr. (Y/L)

5
•Election Day - No Nursery 
School
•No Rel. School
•10:00am Al Anon (K/L)
•3:30-8:00pm Tutor (Lib.)
• 6:30pm-9:30pm Temple 
Show Reh (S/H)
• 6:45pm Sisterhood Exec. 
Bd Mtg (K/L)
• 7:00-9:30pm Cabaret 
Reh. (Y/L)
• 7:45pm Sisterhood 
Board Mtg (K/L)

6
• No Rel. School
• 10:30am Bingo

7
• 6:00pm Cub Scouts (Y/L)
• 7:30pm Boy Scouts (Y/L)                          
• 7:30pm Bingo

8
• 3:00pm B/M Rehearsal 
(Sanc.)
• 5:30pm Tot Shabbat
• 8:00pm Erev Shabbat

9
• 9:30-11:00am Torah 
Study (K/L)

10:30am Service (1) B/M 
Schnee
• 7:00pm Cabaret Show 
(S/H)

10
• Building Closed
• No Rel. School
• LITE Conference (Away)
• 1:00pm BNTY Jr. Event 
(Away)

11 Veterans Day
• Veterans Day - No 
Nursery School/No Rel. 
School

12
•10:00am Al Anon (K/L)
•3:30-8:00pm Tutor (Lib.)
•4:30pm Rel. School
•6:30-9:30pm Temple 
Show Reh (Y/L)
•7:00pm Brother hood-
Sisterhood Dinner (S/H)
• 7:00pm Jewish War Vets 
Mtg (101/103)

13
• No Rel. School
• 5:30pm B/M Orientation                 
• 10:30am Bingo
November 2014 famlies 

(K/L)

14
• 6:00pm Cub Scouts (Y/L)
• 7:30pm Bingo
• 7:30pm Boy Scouts (Y/L)

15
• 3:00pm B/M Rehearsal 
(Sanc.)                            
– 6:00pm Pre-Neg
• 6:30pm Kabbalat 
Shabbat

16
• 9:30-11:00am Torah 
Study (K/L)
• 10:30am SVCS (2) B/M 
Loiacono & Schwartz
• 7:00pm Cabaret Show 
(S/H)

17
• 9:00am Rel. School
Grad 6 Fam Ed (Y/L)
• 9:15am Bro. Brkfast
•10:00am-12:00pm Book 
Review (Lib)
•10:00am Mem.  Mtg (K/L)
•10:00am Adult B'nai 
Mitzvah Class ( 201)
•11:30-noon Youth Choir 
(Sanc.)
•11:30am-1:00pm 5th 
Grade Chanukah Party 
(Y/L)
•12:30-3:30pm Peter Pan
Show Reh (S/H)
•1:00pm Adult Ed-Intro to 
Chanukah K/L
• 6:45pm Triple Bingo

18
•12:00pm-Torah Study with 
Rabbi Bellows (K/L)
•6:30pm-9:30pm Temple 
Show Reh (S/H)
•6:30-7:00pm Teen Choir 
(Sanc.)
•7:00pm Housing Mtg. 
(K/L)
•7:00pm Rel. School
•7:30-9:30pm Adult Choir 
(201)
•8:30pm BNTY Sr. (Y/L)

19
•10:00am Al Anon (K/L)
•3:30-8:00pm Tutor (Lib.)                          
•4:30pm Rel. School
•6:00-7:30pm BNTY Jr. 
(Y/L)
•6:30-9:30pm Peter Pan 
Reh (S/H)
•7:00pm Sisterhood Night 
of Beauty (A)
•7:30pm Ritual Com. Mtg 
(K/L)
•8:00pm Religious Ed Mtg 
(Lib.)

20
• No Rel. School
• 10:30am Bingo

21
• 6:00pm B/M photos -
Baruch - Sanctuary
• 6:00pm Cub Scouts (Y/L)
• 7:30pm Bingo
• 7:30pm Boy Scouts (Y/L)

22
• 3:00pm B/M Rehearsal 
(Sanc.)
• 8:00pm Erev Shabbat
• Aufruf Arielle Herbert & 
Oliver Hudesman

23
• 9:30-11:00am Torah 
Study (K/L)
• 10:30am SVCS 2 B/M 
Baruch & Lefkowitz
• 12:00pm-2:00pm 
Lefkowitz B/M Luncheon
(K/L)
• 7:00pm Couples Club 
Dinner (Away)

24
• 8:00am-1:00pm 
Sisterhood Chanukah Sale 
(Lobby)

9:00am Rel. Sch. l/School 
Wing & K/L
• 9:15am Bro. Brkfast
• 10:00am Adult B/M Class 
(Rm. 201)
• 12:30pm-3:30pm Peter 
Pan Reh (S/H)
• 1:00pm Adult Ed-Intro to 
Chanukah /Jewish Cooking
(K/L)

25
•Nursery School Feast in 
Classroom
•12:00pm-Torah Study with 
Rabbi Bellows (S/H)
•1:00pm-3:00pm Womens 
Mead In K/L
•6:30pm Teen Choir 
(Sanc.)
•6:30-9:30pm Peter Pan 
Reh (S/H)                         
•7:00pm Rel. School
•7:30-9:30pm Adult Choir 
(201)
•7:30pm Chai Board Mtg 
(K/L)
•8:30pm BNTY Sr. Y/L

26
•10:00am Al Anon (K/L)
•3:30-8:00pm Tutor (Lib.)                      
•4:30pm Rel. School
•6:00-7:30pm BNTY Jr. 
(Y/L)
•6:30pm-9:30pm Temple 
Show Reh (S/H)
• 6:45pm Exec. Bd. Mtg 
(K/L)
• 8:00pm Board Meeting 
(K/L)

27 Chanukah
• No Bingo                         
• No Rel. School
• 7:30pm Interfaith 
Thanksgiving Svc @Cong. 
Beth Tikvah

28 Thanksgiving; 
Chanukah
• Building Closed      
• No Bingo
• No Nursery School

29 Chanukah
• Office Closed
• No Nursery School
• 7:30pm Shabbat 
Chanukah Svc

30 Chanukah
• Flea Market Set-up all 
day
• 9:30-11:00am Torah 
Study (K/L)
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UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM
The following is a list of the boys and girls 

who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 
November 9, 2013 through DECEMBER 21, 2013.
Circle the names of those to whom you would like     
to send congratulations, and PRINT your name as 

you want it to appear on the Uniongrams.

DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS
Nov. 9	 (F) 	 Ella Schnee	 Arthur & Faith

Nov. 16	 (M) 	Dylan Loiacono	 Jill Siegel
	 (M) 	Jared  Hunter Schwartz	 James & Patricia

Nov. 23	 (M) 	Zachary Baruch	 Michael & Nancy
	 (F) 	 Sarah Faith Lefkowitz	 Jason & Heather

Dec. 7  	 (M)	 Aaron Mayber	 Gary & Cheryl
	 (M)	 Alex Mayber	 Gary & Cheryl

Dec. 21	 (F) 	 Jillian Lapiana	 Holly Sher
	 (F) 	 Logan Peckman	 Marla Peckman 
			   & Jay Kaplan

Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram 
made payable to

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 
and send to Andrea Ferrara

11 The Plains Road, Levittown, NY 11756
516 520-6712

   ___________ Uniongrams @ $1.25 each =    $____________

  PLEASE PRINT______________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be sumitted 
TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or left in the 

Uniongram box in the Temple office. 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX. 
We cannot be responsible for lost money.

OUR COMMUNITY

Cantor Sher invited Cantor Irene Failenbogen and her 
husband Reverend Bill McBride (a former Catholic priest) 
for an interfaith evening of dialogue and song. Irene played 
her guitar and sang. Bill told the story of their life together. 
	 They have two sons, and both boys are being brought up 
in both religions. In fact Michael, the older, will become a 
Bar Mitzvah this year. 
	 In addition to their professional duties as a Cantor and 
Minister, they consult with interfaith couples before and 
after marriage and, in many cases, together they perform 
interfaith weddings. 
	 This is an interesting task in our day. So many meet and 
discover they are of a different faith.  How do they resolve 
their dilemmas? Some give up and ignore their youth. Others 
convert to their mates’ faith. 
	 This was an interesting and stimulating event for our 
congregation. Cantor Sher said the couple will be back to 
visit us again soon. Cantor Irene was a Cantorial soloist for 
several years at Legacy Temple Judea. It was a joy to see 
them again and learn of their life together and the infinite 
worth of others.

Rita S. Drucker
Photo: Harvey Drucker

AN INTERFAITH EVENING

LETTERS, WE GET LETTERS…
On Sunday, September 29th, I had the pleasure of having breakfast at the temple, which was sponsored by the Temple 
Brotherhood.
	 I enjoyed a good meal with friends and, afterwards, was sitting in the lobby with a couple of fellow temple members 
and we had a good conversation. I looked around and watched the comings and goings of the children; the Sisterhood and 
Brotherhood members were all busy with so many activities. I felt I was in a small town and TBT was the hub for everyone.
	 Our temple is not only for worship, but for friendship, working together and camaraderie.
	 May it always be that way!

Elaine Goldstein



18	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

1236 Wellwood Avenue, West Babylon, NY 11704

www.starofdavidchapels.com

Call for a free brochure, 
advanced planning or immediate need. 

24 Hour Service

631-454-9600 866-95-SHALOM

� Licensed Funeral Directors 
� Mikvah On Premises 
� Home Visits Available 

STAR OF DAVID 
MEMORIAL CHAPELS

CONVENIENCE. LOCATION. AND NOW...
ONE OF THE LARGEST CHAPELS ON LONG ISLAND. 

Announcing the completion 

of our new, elegant and spacious chapel 

located immediately 

adjacent to 

New Montefiore, 

Beth Moses, Wellwood, 

Mt. Ararat and 

Pinelawn Memorial Park.

“Because in the end, everything matters.” 
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES
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P R O D U C T S A N D S E R V I C E S

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway, 2nd Floor
Massapequa, NY 11758

Tel: 516-795-7100 • Fax: 516-795-7125
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

10% OFF for Temple B’nai Torah Members
HANDYMAN

Carpet Cleaning and Repair • Floor Cleaning
I have been in business since 1993 and guarantee to do
my best to get the job done right at a fair price. Services

include: Carpentry, Minor Plumbing & Electrical work,
Tiling, Painting and Sheetrock.

Scott Becker • 516-826-0811 • Bellmore, NY
Scott’s Home Services

TOTAL TRAVEL MANAGEMENT
Now Celebrating our 32nd year

Personal Service Always
Let’s plan your next vacation together

Ellie Dayton - President
516-222-9229

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
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Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah’s mission is to 
embody, enhance and perpetuate 
Jewish tradition by providing a 
welcoming spiritual home where 
the community gathers to worship 
God, study Torah, engage in acts of 
Tikun Olam (repairing the world), 
participate in Jewish rituals and 
life cycle events, and experience 
the joy of being part of a caring 
community.
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Pack 189 

Dated Material - Please Rush!

Address Correction Requested

Pack 189 has started off the year, and the boys are 
having a great time!
	 The monthly theme for September had been 
Cooperation. We had a great time playing a number 
of cooperative games. The boys had the most fun on 
Pack Night, when families were invited to participate. 
We told stories where each participant told one or two 
sentences, and then the thread was taken by the next 
person in the circle. There were some pretty funny 
tales.
	 The Webelos Den went camping over the 
weekend of September 27-29, with Troop 189. We 

worked on essential outdoor skills (fire safety, cooking, 
and knot-tying), and took a three mile hike over the Camp Winnebago Historic 
Trail.  A great time was had by all.
	 Pack 189 meets Thursday evenings from 6:15 to 7:15 in the Youth Lounge.  
Come on down and give us a try.

by JJ Scotch


